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In September I attended our BFP Provider Fair at the Bill Posey Center where over 100 hundred of our county’s provider agencies were in attendance promoting services for our children and families in need.  I felt privileged to meet in greet each of those agencies’ representatives and thanked them for working with us collaboratively. I received numerous positive comments about BFP’s partnership, working relationships, responsiveness and the customer service displayed by our staff.  To say the least, it was truly a proud day.

Also, in September I participated in the Florida Coalition for Children’s statewide Joint Lead Agency and Provider Agency CEO Council meeting.  Among many important topics we discussed the Gate House Media “Public Records Request” for information regarding the licensing and monitoring of our foster homes.  Although their intentions are not quite clear, we remain confident in our practices and relationship with our foster families.  Although we are obligated to respond to such requests, our commitment is to protect the identity of our foster families (as outlined in both Statute and Policy) which we have historically and will continue to do so.
I attended an Adoption Support Group meeting this past month held at a local church in Merritt Island.  After introductions and a presentation, we engaged in a wonderful dialogue about what their experiences have been like and how having a support group has helped them.  A consistent message was offered regarding the benefits of having families in similar situations, i.e. being an adoptive parent for children with special needs, knowing that others understand the trials and tribulations face every day.
Our Professional Employer Organization (PEO) contract is coming to term by the end of this calendar year.  We are in the process of procuring a new contract, therefore, we have been entertaining several organizations that provide comprehensive HR services and will soon be narrowing down our selection.  The objective is to explore possibilities of controlling the rising cost of healthcare for our employees while preserving a variety of HR resources.
I recently spent an entire day with the staff at Family Allies beginning with a brief morning session with our Interim Executive Director followed by participating in a training class for our dependency case managers.  I wrapped up the day with a “ride a long” with one of our case managers and an intern.  The time spent was extremely valuable as all parties shared the challenges faced in doing this difficult and yet critical work.  I was very impressed with the talent and commitment demonstrated by the members of the team and  found it reassuring that we have a learning environment that is relentless in attaining the highest levels of proficiencies while driving safely, well-being and permanency for our children and mitigating safety and risk issues prevalent within their families.
We have moved forward in leading a quarterly Executive Provider Advisory Group for the purpose of updating the group on agencies’ developments and needs. Working together is building stronger relationships through improving communication, information sharing and troubleshooting some of the challenges faced with large systems of care.  We are continually discussing the growing needs of children in out of home care in light of the Family First Prevention Services Act and the need to build caregiver capacities equitably throughout our county. 
BFP hosted the Community Based Care, Managing Entities, Agency for Persons with Disabilities and Department of Children and Families Leadership quarterly meeting.  The primary agenda was to align priorities across agencies and focus on the Secretary’s goal of reducing the number of families in crisis, statewide, by 20%.  In doing so, we believe will slow down the “front door” of the formal child welfare system by reaching out to families “upstream” in an effort to mitigate their challenges before it leads them into crises.  The Department has repurposed positions within our Central Region and collocated resource specialists at Economic Self Sufficiency “store fronts” in an effort to engage families already pursuing subsidies, Medicaid enrollment, food stamps and cash assistance and asking them about other challenges faced in order for them to maximize access to services that exist in their respective communities.  The group unanimously supported the Department’s direction.
The Department of Children and Families recently requested that I present to their Region’s Economic Self-Sufficiency workforce at their operational site here in Brevard county.  Their staff provide all the state subsidies to include but not limited to, Medicaid enrollment, cash assistance, and food stamps to thousands of needy families every year.  Regional Leadership felt their workforce needed words of inspiration, appreciation and hope as the demands continue to far exceed the availability of resources.  The Department’s workforce work in concert with those very families our CARES and Allies staff work with at risk families towards sustainability.
Innovations in Child Welfare update:  
I have accepted an opportunity to discuss becoming a pilot in a collaborative effort with the Department of Children and Families and their Chief Innovation Officer focused on introducing teleconferencing in our court rooms.  This enhancement to our system of care has the potential to reduce much travel time for our dependency case managers who now can appear in court for certain proceedings by teleconference.  Incarcerated parents may soon be able to participate in proceedings without having to be physically present.  The integration of technology doesn’t only provide opportunities to reduce time spent traveling for our workforce but also ensures parental participation throughout the judicial process.  
The Board Recruitment Committee approved NCFIE prospective Board member Nick Intintolo for a seat on the Board of Directors.  He presently serves as an innovation and transformation leader advising the Florida DCF Secretary and Chief Innovation and Transformation Executive with executing its system-wide transformation and productivity modernization.   
Legislative Update:  
The Florida Coalition for Children, Lead Community Based Care Agencies and Provider Agencies have finalized language being promoted in a Bill to our legislature regarding the 35% rule.  The added language proposes that whether or not any particular Lead Agency should be allowed a waiver to “the rule,” be a recommendation by the stakeholders within that Lead Agency’s county(ies) served to the Department of Children and Families.

We continue to work with our local delegation and lobbyist towards supporting within a proposed Bill for this upcoming session that will support additional funding specific to the replication of our CARES High Fidelity Wraparound Model.  In fact, this past week we met with the Leadership representing the Sarasota YMCA’s system of care who are interested in the integration of our CARES program.  We have asked them to pursue the support of their local delegation as well for which they were eager to do so.  To date we have replicated this Evidenced Based Model in Volusia, and Hillsborough and soon Sarasota county with the expectation of successfully diverting children and families from coming into the formal child welfare system keeping them in tact with the necessary supports and natural resources to sustain the safety, well-being and permanency as we have done with thousands of families her in Brevard county for years. 
NCFIE: 
While we continue to roll out both a CARES and ResWrap Replication models in Hillsborough County, I have called upon our team, to include our consultant, to participate in a strategy meeting in order to meet the growing demands should additional contracts come through fruition.  We have met with the Safe Coalition for Children in Sarasota County and will next meet with the Children’s Network of South West Florida for the consideration of two more CARES Replication. It will soon be necessary to create a position that will maintain coordination of these contracts and ensure we remain responsive to our customers.  
We continue to work with Eckerd’s leadership in the Suncoast region on the development of the ResWrap and CARES replication models within Hillsborough county.  I was recently honored to present our model to the Hillsborough County Community Alliance on our Models’ anticipated impact on diverting at risk children and families from entering the formal child welfare system.  In attendance were nearly 100 stakeholders eagerly awaiting the roll out of their revamped “front end” strategies to reduce the overwhelming number of families entering their system of care.  Our continued efforts to replicate and demonstrate the effectiveness of our model of wraparound will further strengthen our anticipated place in the Cambridge, Massachusetts research firm ABT Associates’ Clearinghouse contracted by the Administration of Children and Families recognized nation-wide.
Respectfully Submitted,

Phil Scarpelli
Chief Executive Officer 
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